
 

  

 

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  

 
Thank You 
A big THANK YOU to our parent community for our lovely lunch on Friday 26 
October. There was a lovely array of foods and it was fantastic to feel so 
appreciated on World Teachers Day.  
 
Music Tour to Tumut 
Last week some of our Band and String Ensemble children went to Tumut to 
showcase their great performance skills. A big thank you to Izabela Marczyk 
and Lipa Das who were the official organisers, Miss Bull and Miss Kay (staff 
attendees) Edwina Kho, Mick Lumley, Sherina Swan, Kat Tabalon, Pia 
O'Connell, Steve Clancy, Kat Stewart, Alicia Jamal, Leigh Evans and Dan 
Casey who were our parent chaperones. Daniel Rosenbaum and Darcy Shevlin 
who professionally conducted our String Ensemble and Band. Music tour is a 
wonderful experience for our music program students and we appreciate the 
parent support. We look forward to our next tour in 2021! 
 
Bike Racks 

 
Are open and ready to go! It is great to see contracts signed and 
sent to classroom teachers, which ensures that children 
understand the safety expectations of riding to school.  
 
Well done Mowbray! 
 
 
 

Returning Late or Not Returning In 2019? 
If your family will be taking extended holidays over the December/January break and your child will 
be returning late in 2019, can you please fill in the form attached to this newsletter with your proposed 
date of return. It is important that we have documentation to prove that you are returning for official 
records. If you are not returning can you please also fill in this form so we have a better chance of 
correctly forming 2019 classes. 
 
Uniform Shop 
As regular P&C attendees would be aware the uniform shop tender process has been finalised. 
Pickles will be taking on the Mowbray uniform shop in 2019. More details will be placed in the 
newsletter as they come to hand. A big THANK YOU to Katherine Stewart and Lanthia Lau who have 
been working hard in the school uniform shop making sure orders are delivered on time with a friendly 
smile.  
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Philippa Hartman Message Board 
If you tried to send a message last week, our apologies as there were some technical difficulties. 
All should be working now. Here is the link again  
https://groups.google.com/d/forum/get-well-philippa-hartman 
 
 
2019 Classing 
At the end of every year, teachers put many hours into forming classes for the next year. Teachers 
take into account how children work, who children work best with and friendship factors. As a 
school community we need to remember that children are in class for the best possible education, 
and classroom teachers have a deep understanding of class dynamics and how the students in 
their classes work best.  
 
If you are concerned that your child has significant special needs that the classroom teacher is 
unaware of, or there are extenuating circumstances that need to be taken into account in 2019 
classing you can make an appointment to meet with me to explain your child’s need. If this is the 
case, can you please contact the office to make an appointment between 5 November and 16  

November. 
 
Attention Year 5 Parents – Application for Selective High School for 2020.  
Selective high schools cater for high achieving academically gifted students who may otherwise 
be without sufficient classmates at their own academic and social level. These schools help gifted 
and talented students to learn by grouping them with other gifted and talented students, using 
specialised teaching methods and materials at the appropriate level. 
 
If your child is in Year 5 and you would like to apply for a Selective High School in 2020, please 
return the intention to apply advice to the school (this form has been sent home in hard copy and 
is available in our last newsletter). You will also need to apply online at 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-
classes/year-7 BEFORE 12 November 2018.  
  
 
CAROLINE ALFORD 
PRINCIPAL 
 
 

OFFICE NEWS 
 

Term Accounts – Term 4 accounts have been sent out this week. We would appreciate payment by 
the due date to enable your child to attend the activities. Please notify the office if you did not receive 
your term account but first please check your spam folder before contacting the office. 
 
Contacting the Office.   Please ensure that you include your child’s name and class in your email to 
enable the staff to forward it to the correct person. 
 
 
 
 
SUE LEECE 
ADMIN MANAGER 
 

https://groups.google.com/d/forum/get-well-philippa-hartman
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TERM  4 – DATES TO REMEMBER  

 
WEEK 3 

Thursday 1 November Kindergarten 2019 Orientation -  
9.30-11am 
 

Friday 2 November Surf Ed Beach Day – Stage 3 

 
WEEK 4 

Tuesday 6 November K-6 Assembly – presented by 3B 

Friday 9 November Performing Arts Night – 6.30-9pm 
 

 
WEEK 5 

Monday 12 November Swim School – Years 3 – 6 
 
Dr Kirsty Goodwin Seminar – 7-9pm 
 

Tuesday 13 November Swim School – Years 3-6 

Wednesday 14 
November 

Swim School – Years 3-6 

Thursday 15 
November 

Kindergarten 2019 Orientation -  
9.30-11am 
 
Swim School – Years 3-6 
 

Friday 16 November Swim School – Years 3-6 

 

  
CONGRATULATIONS to the following 
students who will receive their awards at 
the K-6 School Assembly on Tuesday 6 
November – presented by 3B). 

  

School Banners 
 

Class  Name  

3B Lara P 

6F Jaxon S 

 

Gold Awards  

 KB Jakub L 

 KM Huynwoo P 

 KS Helen C, Lucy B 

KF Francesca W  

KT Donovan L 

1K Keira D 

1M Karen K, Charlotte B 

1N Helena K 

1PC Sarah B, Sophie T 

2F Brodie R, Hugo D 

2P Ewan R 

3S Luca A, Tai S, Tanya G 

6F Jake C, Myllia L, Angela J, Daniel WD 
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SCHOOL NEWS 

 

We are very excited to share that our Coles Sports for Schools equipment 

has arrived. A big thank you to the amazing Mowbray community for 

collecting 44,100 vouchers which allowed our school to buy a new class set 

of tennis racquets, tennis balls, ten pin bowling set, jumping sacks, gator 

balls as well as heavy duty and soft play balls. We are thrilled to be able to 

add these to our sports storeroom to be used for sports lessons and 

carnivals.  

Brigette Morrow 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ICAS 2018  
  
Throughout Term 2 and 3, many students participated in ICAS (International Competitions and 

Assessments for Schools). A huge congratulations to Dyamond X (2F), Max B (2P), Ewan R (2P) 

and Bryce S (4H) who received a High Distinction for ICAS Mathematics. This is a huge 
achievement for these students and they are to be commended on their efforts. Well done boys! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwigtuvz6pjeAhVKK48KHZYaDTcQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.willihigh.vic.edu.au/?p=10071&psig=AOvVaw2MgrtC9A4BzZ0DBwAMFvBN&ust=1540256005491560
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SCHOOL NEWS 

 
Hearing in Kindy 
 
Last week, KA were able to learn all about their ears. Each week Mowbray is visited by two Specialist 
Hearing Itinerant Teachers, Mrs Platt and Mrs Graham, who assist students who have a hearing 
impairment. Mrs Platt and Mrs Graham taught KA about each part of the ear and how their ears 
process sound. The class had a chance to put together parts of the ear, make their own paper ears 
and play with some dolls that have hearing aids and cochlea implants.  
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SCHOOL NEWS 

 
Music Tour is back from Tumut!  
 
Last week, 60 of our children participated in the Music Tour (which takes place every 3 years for Years 
4-6).  It was an exciting 4-day musical journey that toured the Tumut region across 4 schools. The tour 
was accompanied by parents, school teachers and of course, ensemble conductors. 
  
Our students performed at Franklin, Tumut and Gundagai Public Schools over Thursday and Friday. 
On Saturday, Tumut and Franklin PS's combined with Mowbray PS for a 4-hr workshop culminating in 
a combined performance of over 70 kids in the Concert Band including the Principal of Franklin PS 
who learnt sax on the day! Both country and city school children had an excellent opportunity to learn 
from each other and create musical memories. The children also had an opportunity to meet with Jodie 
Barton, ex-Mowbray Assistant Principal. It was an emotional time for all, Jodie had taught some of the 
year 5's and 6's as kindergarten children!  
 
On Sunday, the tour began their journey back to Sydney, but not before stopping at Bungendore 
where they performed with the Bungendore Youth Orchestra. The Orchestra was led by ex-Mowbray 
Strings Conductor, Nicole Vieser. There were some very excited reunions on the day.  
 
We are getting together a post event write-up for you with lots of photos, activities and feedback from 
the schools we visited as well as the children on the tour. Stay Tuned.  
 
Thank you to everyone who made this happen from teachers, music committees, parents and our host 
schools to the wonderfully well-behaved children. 
 
Mowbray Music Tour Committee 
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SCHOOL NEWS 

 

PERFORMING ARTS NIGHT 2018 (PAN) 

 

Sarah Kay and Tara Foster 
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SRC Term 4 - Sustainability Focus 

The SRC met in Week 1 this term and decided that their focus for the reminder of the year would be to 
encourage students to think more about sustainability. This Term the SRC have organised a number of 

environmental activities that support this focus. 

Bottle Lid Recycling Mural 

Bottle Lid Collection dates: Monday 22nd October (Week 2) - Friday 9th November (Week 
5).  

Starting this week (Week 2), we would like students to bring in recycled plastic bottle lids (of any 
colour), to support our SRC sustainability focus. There will be a 3 week period where we will be 

collecting these lids. There will be a collection tub located in the office. Following this the Semester 2 
SRC Reps will then be creating a large scale mural to advocate the importance of recycling. 

Please note: We will only be collecting the bottle lids. Please leave and recycle your bottles at home. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Emu Bob 

Every Friday, starting this Term Mowbray PS students will spend some time at the end of lunch 
cleaning up the school. Each Grade will do this once a Term. 

Week 1 - Yr 5 
Week 2 - Yr 6 
Week 3 - Yr 4 
Week 4 - Yr 3 
Week 5 - Yr 2 
Week 6 - Yr 1 

Week 7 - Kindy 
  

Plastic Free Monday 

Mowbray PS will be having Plastic Free Mondays in Week 4 (5th November) and Week 8 (3rd 
December). On these days we would like students to bring their lunch in reusable containers. We 

would like to encourage students to limit the amount of plastic and rubbish that is brought into school. 
There will be a prize for the class that contributes the least amount of rubbish on each of these days. 
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LIBRARY NEWS 
 

Congratulations New Monitors 

It is very exciting to announce Mowbray Public School’s new library monitors. Congratulations to Ellie 

M, Eleanor B and Eliza S. These recent graduates have been learning the library operations over a six 

to eight week training period and are now fully-fledged monitors. 

It is wonderful to see the enthusiasm, positivity and commitment all our monitors bring to the library. 

Thank-you! 

 

*****NEWSFLASH***** 

Library Captain seen on a shopping spree! 

 

2018 Library Captain, Lily, recently went to Lane Cove 

Bookery, with teacher-librarian, Mrs Duveck-Steele. Lily 

selected numerous books that had been suggested by 

students by way of a suggestion box in the library.  She 

also chose books that were new publications by 

popular authors and titles that filled gaps in our current 

collection. The students are very keen to borrow these 

books! 

 

Just a sample of some the books 

purchased! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This term it is Stage 2’s turn for the Makerspace program. The students are looking forward to 

participating in a range of activities such as timed challenge tasks, lego wedo program, coding, 

construction site and more! 

Watch this space for photos and updates! 
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LIBRARY NEWS 
 

Library Monitor Party!! 

 
To show thanks for the support of our monitors we held a party at the end of last term. The students 

enjoyed a pizza lunch, treats, music and dancing. What a great way to finish the term! 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy reading adventures! 
 

Gina McCann & Dana Duveck-Steele 
Teacher Librarians  



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 3 / 31 October 2018          

 

  



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 3 / 31 October 2018          

 

 

  



 

  

  
  

Term 4 / Week 3 / 31 October 2018          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sign up here…. 

www.signupgenius.com/go/30E044BA9AA2CA57-mowbray6 

 

  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E044BA9AA2CA57-mowbray6
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https://www.healthykids.nsw.gov.au
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635 Mowbray Road, Lane Cove NSW 2066 T: 9428 3200 F: 9418 8027 
E: mowbray-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au W: www.mowbray-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

Leaving the school in 2018 or Arriving late in 2019? 

Dear Parents/carers,  

The first day of school for Year 1 – 6 students next year will be Wednesday 30 January, 2019. Kindergarten 

students will be completing their Best Start interviews in the first week and officially start on Monday 4 February, 

2019.   

It is vital, for class and staff organisation purposes, that we know if your child/children will not be returning to 

Mowbray PS or be returning late next year. Some families take extended holidays in January/February and we 

need to know your return date so your enrolment can be counted.  

This note does not apply to any 2018 Year 6 students.  

Please return this note to the office as soon as possible 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Not returning in 2019 

Name Class 

  

  

  

 

Signed ____________________________________ (parent/carer)     Date: ______________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Returning late in 2019 

Name 2018 class Expected return date 

   

   

   

 

Reason for late return _____________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Signed ____________________________________ (parent/carer)     Date: ______________________ 

mailto:mowbray-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.mowbray-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/

